
To Empress Adélaïde de Val-d'Oise de Lesdiguières, First Of Her Name 
 
It has been some time since we have heard from you. We are being requested to jeopardize our 
peaceful relationship with you. We enjoy our peace and trade with you. The relationship we 
have fostered is a beneficial one. 
 
Are you well. With all the land of the shellfolk opening up, many are eyeing who can conquer 
that space fastest. We are already there. Not conquering. Taking in lost souls. Protecting. 
What happened to them is a shame, if only they knew what they were doing. If only they had a 
guide. 
 
Alas, we can not lament such things for too long. We must press forward for the good of 
peoples and families. We hope things are going well for you and your many lands. 
 
May you always grow in rulership, 
 
Vulkerath Sootscale, Assembly leader. 
 
Vulkerath Sootscale 

 
As scribed by under secretary Annoria Twin Sight 


